QUUF RE Policies and Procedures
Our program is a parent cooperative.  Some parents commit to teaching for the year; others are members of the RE committee.  All other parents are needed in various capacities throughout the year.
An older child would be welcome to join their younger sibling in his/her class, but due to age-appropriate activities and curriculum, we do not allow younger ones to join an older group.
On Sunday morning, the childcare room is for children age 3 or younger.  Older children may spend a morning there with special permission from the DRE or RE Assistant.
Participation in activities beyond our walls and in special programs like OWL requires attendance at a minimum of 3 Sunday mornings in the preceding 3 months. For instance, to attend Middle School Con or fall OWL class, a youth would need to have attended 3 Sunday mornings between May and September. 
OWL is a program designed for QUUF families. However, we understand that it is also valuable to the larger community. Children who are not active in QUUF's religious education classes will be accepted as space permits. Given that this program is supported by QUUF pledges, non-pledging families may be asked to pay a higher fee.
The priority list for OWL registration is as follows:
· Children of QUUF Members
· Children of QUUF Friends
· Children who have been UUs elsewhere
· children and families new to Unitarian Universalism
Parents are responsible for supervision of their children before and after class time, unless they see we have a youth supervising.  If no paid youth is present, parent should be outside if their child is outside.  The exception is children of teachers who have given their children permission to go outside without them.  See full guidelines for outside activity.  
The RE program will make every effort to accommodate children with special needs in the RE classes.  Unfortunately, the program is not able to provide individualized aides or specialized equipment.  Because of this, the RE Committee and the DRE request that parents consider continuing any supports that assist their children during the school week.  This may mean that you choose to provide your physical presence, adaptive devices, or prescribed medications, to ensure that your child is able to have a positive experience. The DRE will work closely with any family with special needs.
[bookmark: _GoBack]All our safety policies can be found in the Operations Manual (http://www.quuf.org/pdfs/Committees/OperationsManual.pdf);  just search on “Safety Policies”.  
The RE Staff and Committee are always open to discussing these policies.
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